



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
उत्तर कुंजी / Answer Key (2025-26)

कक्षा /Class:5

विषय /Subject: English

माह/ Month: April/June

अंक/Marks: 40

दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: Unit-1

(READING - 10 MARKS)

A.1 Read the following passage and answer the questions:

5 Marks

1. Traveling is called a big responsibility because it causes wildlife disturbances.
2. Local residents can help the most to protect the nature.
3. Morally right- **ethically**
Very pretty or attractive - **beautiful**
4. However, we cannot protect nature without **help from the people who live nearby.**
5. fresh

A.2. Read the following poem and answer the questions:

5 Marks

Answer the following questions:

1. Papa was searching for his spectacles.
2. Papa could not read the newspaper, watch TV or cut the vegetables
3. Papa can find it inside his pockets, under his chair and near the window.
4. Write the opposites from the poem:
 - a. near
 - b. above
5. search

(TEXTUAL QUESTIONS -5 MARKS)

A. Answer the following questions:

1. Gopi was reading a book sitting in the veranda
2. Papa finds his spectacles right on his head.
3. Everyone laughed because the ball accidentally landed in the basket of a passing scooter and was taken away, making the situation funny and unexpected.
4. I express my gratitude to them by saying 'Thank you' and helping them in return
5. A pillion rider must wear a helmet because they are just as vulnerable to severe head injuries and fatalities as the main operator.

(CREATIVE WRITING - 5 MARKS)

1. Accept all the correct answers which covers aspects of use of zebra crossing, traffic light rules, use of helmets on two-wheeler riding, use of seat belt while driving a car, avoid using mobile phones while driving and avoid over speeding and don't drink and drive.

(GRAMMAR- 8 MARKS)

1. Do as directed:

- A. among after above around
- B. Suraj **usually** plays hockey at school but **today** he is studying for his test.

The astronauts were incredibly excited **when** the rocket finally lifted off the launchpad.

Scientists wanted to spacewalk today; **however**, the space station's computer warned them about solar flares.

Rover vehicles must use strong solar panels **because** they need constant energy to explore Mars.

Humans have dreamed of visiting the red planet **since** the space race first began decades ago.

C. A pair of trousers

A pair of gloves

(VOCABULARY- 5 MARKS)

1.

i. Sunflower, sunshine

ii. basketball, football

2.

i. dare

ii. hear

3. All correct answers to be accepted

(SPELLINGS-5 MARKS)

1. Rustling, unaware

2.

i. principal

ii. house

3. spectacles

(HANDWRITING- 2 MARKS)

It should be written neatly with correct usage of punctuation marks.



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
उत्तर कुंजी / Answer Key (2026-27)

कक्षा /Class: V विषय /Subject: ENGLISH माह/ Month: AUGUST अंक/Marks: 40

दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: Chapter 4- The wise parrot

READING-10 MARKS

A.1 Read the following passage and answer the questions(5m)

1. b) near the mango tree (1 m) deduct marks if ticked wrong
2. The footprints were confusing at first because the footprints were small and went in circles as if someone had been playing and dancing. (1m) deduct marks for spelling and grammatical errors
3. The story teaches that even a quiet morning can bring a fun surprise if you are paying attention. (1m)

Deduct marks for errors

4. looked (1/2m) Deduct marks for spelling
5. footprints (1/2m) Deduct marks for spelling
6. its (1m) Deduct marks for spelling

A.2 Read the following poem and answer the questions (5m)

1. The tiger usually hunts at night. (1m) Deduct marks for spelling and grammatical errors
2. The poet wants us to save the tiger and let it roam wild and free. (1m) Deduct marks for errors
3. bright- night black- track (1m) Accept all correct responses
4. runs (1/2m)
- Leaps (1/2m)

5. a. noisily - silently b. tame - wild (1m) Award marks only if it is correct

TEXTUAL- 5 MARKS

- i. (b) It could act wisely and think smartly
- ii. (b) It had died
- iii. (c) Joy and gratitude
- iv. He treated it with love.
- v. Accept any correct answer.

WRITING – 5 MARKS

1. Accept all correct responses.

3 marks for content and 2 marks for fluency

GRAMMAR- 7 MARKS

D 1. Fill in the blanks with the correct answer from the box.

(2)

1. flight 2. herd 3. swarm 4. army

D 2. Complete the following using present perfect tense of the verb in the brackets.

(2)

1. have completed
2. has eaten

D 3. Fill in the blanks with suitable phrases given in the box to make a meaningful paragraph.

(3)

1. **passed by**
2. **full of**
3. **picked up**
4. **take care of**
5. **put on**
6. **went away**

SECTION E – VOCABULARY – 5 marks

E 1. Match the words to their meanings.

(3)

Word	Meaning
(i) Merchant	(a) Soft and easy to chew
(ii) Tender	(b) A person who trades goods
(iii) Distressed	(c) To move smoothly and quietly
(iv) Glide	(d) Deeply upset
(v) Perch	(e) The ledge below a window
(vi) Windowsill	(f) A place where a bird rests

E 2. Complete these story-based sentences. (2)

1. gold
2. fly

SECTION F – SPELLING – 5 marks

F 1. Circle the correct spelling. (3)

- i) distressed
- ii) merchant
- iii) suddenly

F 2. Write the missing letters. (2)

- i) escape ii) business

Award marks only if the spelling is correct

HANDWRITING (3M)

Award marks for neat handwriting. Cut marks accordingly for grammatical, punctuation and spelling errors



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
उत्तर कुंजी / Answer Key (2026-27)

कक्षा /Class: V विषय /Subject: English माह/ Month: July अंक/Marks: 40
दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: The Rainbow , The wise parrot(partial)

Reading (15 marks)

A. Read the passage given below carefully and answer the questions that follow.

A1. 1) amused

2) frightened

A2. 1) cry 2) sunset

A3. 1) The shepherd learnt that telling lies puts us in trouble. So we should speak the truth always.

B . Read the poem carefully and answer the questions that follow.

B 1 . 1) (b) It is strong and round.

2) (b) Hides in his shell.

B 2. Answer the following question.

(1X2=2)

1. The turtle feels joyful while swimming in the pond.
2. The little turtle watches fish swim and frogs leap in the air.

B3. Strong

C. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow.

C1. 1) merchant 2) distress

C2. 1) sorrow 2) finished

C3. Answer the question in complete sentences.

-1

1. The pet parrot fell from the perch to the floor of the cage when he heard about his relative in the forest.

TEXTUAL QUESTIONS (5 MARKS)

D . Answer the questions in complete sentences.

1x3=3

1. The boats and ships are compared to the clouds that sail across the sky.
2. The rainbow appears in the sky.
3. The parrot wanted his master to convey his greetings to his relatives in the forest when he went away for business.

E. Complete the following sentences.

1x2=2

1. The rainbow is prettier far than the boats, ships and the bridges that are built by man.
2. The rainbow builds a road from the earth to the sky.

Creative Writing (5 marks)

F. Describe the picture in a paragraph.

-5-

A minimum of five sentences should be written.

Grammar (3 marks)

G. The following words are both nouns and verbs. Create two sentences for each word, once as a noun and then as a verb. 1X2=2

1. water

Water (noun) - The children of this school drink eight glasses of water every day.

Water (verb) - My grandmother waters the plants in the evening.

Any correct sentence should be accepted.

H. severe

VOCABULARY(5 MARKS)

I . Write rhyming words for the words given below. 1X2=2

1. sky _ buy, sigh, thigh, my, die

2. bow – sow

any correct rhyming word should be accepted.

J. Write the homophone for the word given below. -1-

Sale

K. Write the antonym of the word given below. -1-

ugly

L. The bird longed for the open skies. The meaning of the word LONGED in the sentence is wishing strongly -1-

SPELLINGS (5 MARKS)

M . The words given below are wrongly spelt. Write the correct spellings. 1x3=3

1. build 2. heaven 3. business

N. Fill in the blanks with the correct letters to get a meaningful word.

1. river 2. windowsill



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
कार्यपत्रक / Worksheet (2025-26)

कक्षा/Class: 5 **विषय/Subject: English** **माह/ Month: April-June** **अंक/Marks: 40**

दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: Unit 1

विद्यार्थी का नाम/Name of the student: _____

अनुक्रमांक/Roll No.____ कक्षा/अनुभाग Class /Sec.:____ दिनांक /Date: _____

(READING - 10 MARKS)

A.1 Read the following passage and answer the questions:

5 Marks

Traveling to see beautiful animals in nature is exciting, but it comes with a big responsibility. We must be respectful toward wildlife and only take part in ecotourism opportunities that are responsibly and ethically run. When tours are careless, they cause wildlife disturbance. This means animals get stressed, scared, and can even forget how to hunt or care for their babies.

Protecting these wild places does more than just save animals. Well-managed protected areas support healthy ecosystems, which keep our air clean, our water fresh, and our climate safe. In turn, a healthy environment keeps people healthy.

However, we cannot protect nature without help from the people who live nearby. Local residents know the land best. When they are invited to help manage and protect the parks, they become great guardians of the wildlife around them. This helps humans and animals live happily together.

Answer the following questions.

1. Why is traveling called a big responsibility?

2. Who can help the most to protect the nature?

3. Write the word in the passage that means: -

Morally right _____

Very pretty or attractive _____

4. Complete the given sentence from the passage.

However, we cannot protect nature without _____

5. Write the opposite of **stale**.

A.2. Read the following poem and answer the questions:

5 Marks

Today our papa

Is searching everywhere,

He has lost his spectacles,
It was his only pair!

He can't read the newspaper,
He can't watch TV,
He can't cut the vegetables,
Oh! Where can it be?

He checked inside his pockets,
He glanced under his chair,
He searched near the window,
He looked everywhere.

Answer the following questions:

1. What is Papa searching for?

2. What chores can Papa not do without his spectacles?

3. What are the possible places where Papa can find it?

4. Write the opposites from the poem:

a. far X _____

b. on X _____

5. Give the word from the poem that means:

To look thoroughly _____

(TEXTUAL QUESTIONS -5 MARKS)

A. Answer the following questions:

1. What was Gopi doing in the veranda?

2. At last, where does Papa find his lost item?

3. Why did everyone laugh at the end of the story?

4. How do you express gratitude to those who help to find your misplaced things?

5. Why should a pillion rider also wear a helmet?

(CREATIVE WRITING - 5 MARKS)

Write a short note on road safety.

(GRAMMAR- 8 MARKS)

1. Do as directed:

A. Complete the story using the correct prepositions.

2 Marks

[among around after above]

Lohith looked for his lost map _____ the thick bushes in the yard. He hoped the wind did not blow it away. _____ a few minutes of looking, he looked up and smiled. Right _____ his head, safe in the big banyan tree, was his secret treehouse. He quickly put his arms _____ the ladder and climbed up to play.

B. Encircle the adverbs in the following sentence.

2 Marks

Suraj usually plays hockey at school but today he is studying for his test.

C. Complete the sentences using the correct words from the box.

2 Marks

[since however because when]

The astronauts were incredibly excited _____ the rocket finally lifted off the launchpad. Scientists wanted to spacewalk today; _____, the space station's computer warned them about solar flares. Rover vehicles must use strong solar panels _____ they need constant energy to explore Mars. Humans have dreamed of visiting the red planet _____ the space race first began decades ago.

D. Fill in the blanks and complete the phrases.

2 Marks

A pair of _____

A pair of - _____

(VOCABULARY- 5 MARKS)

1. Form two new words of each given word:

2 Marks

i. Sun - _____

ii. Ball- _____

2. Circle the odd one:

2 Marks

i. dare deer dear

ii. hear hair hare

3. Use the following word in a sentence.

1 Mark

dribble:

(SPELLINGS-5 MARKS)

1. Unjumble the words to make a correct word:

2 Marks

t n r s u i g l - _____ a u w n a e r - _____

2. Circle the correct spelling:

2 Marks

i. prinsipal principal princpal

ii. hause house houze

3. Guess the word:

1 Mark

S p e _ _ _ a c l e _

(HANDWRITING- 2 MARKS)

Write the lines carefully and neatly:

“Environmental protection also plays a key role in water security. Springs, wetlands and natural recharge areas support the broader ecosystem and contribute to sustainable water availability. Protecting these resources benefits both present and future generations. Community awareness programmes and local conservation initiatives can help strengthen this effort.”



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
कार्यपत्रक / Worksheet (2026-27)

कक्षा /Class: V विषय /Subject: English माह/ Month: August अंक/Marks: 40

दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: Chapter 4

विद्यार्थी का नाम/Name of the student: _____

अनुक्रमांक /Roll No. _____ कक्षा/अनुभाग Class /Sec.: _____ दिनांक /Date: _____

SECTION A – READING

A 1. Read the story carefully and answer the questions. (5M)

One cold winter morning, Meera looked out of her window and noticed something odd. A trail of small footprints had appeared in the snow-covered garden. The prints began at the gate and stopped near the old mango tree.

Curious, Meera put on her coat and followed the trail. The footprints were small and went in circles, as if someone had been playing or dancing. When she reached the tree, she looked up and saw a squirrel sitting on a branch. In its tiny paws was a red ribbon—one that Meera had lost a few days ago!

Meera laughed quietly. The squirrel must have taken the ribbon and left the footprints while playing. That night, she wrote in her diary, “Even a quiet morning can bring a fun surprise if you’re paying attention.”

Answer the questions that follow: (1)

1. Where did the footprints in the garden end?

- a) At the gate
- b) Near the mango tree
- c) Beside a pond

2. Why were the footprints confusing at first? (1)

3. What does the story teach us about paying attention to small things? (1)

4. Pick the correct past tense form of the verb underlined in this sentence: (1/2)

“Meera look out of her window and noticed something odd.”

5. What is the correct plural form of the word “footprint”? (1/2)

6. Choose the correct pronoun to complete the sentence: (1)
“The squirrel held the ribbon in ____paws.”
a) her b) its c) their

A.2 Read the following poem and answer the questions: (5)

The Mighty Tiger

In the jungle, fierce and bright,
Stalks the tiger, bold at night.
With orange coat and stripes of black,
He silently walks the forest track.
His eyes are sharp, his paws are strong,
He leaps and runs the whole day long.
He roars so loud, the forest shakes,
All the other creatures wake!
A king without a golden crown,
In the forest, up and down.
But though he's strong, we must take care—
To save the tiger, and always share.
So let him roam, wild and free,
In the forests and by the tree.
Protect his home, both near and far—
The tiger is our shining star!

Answer the questions that follow;

1. What time of day does the tiger usually hunt? (1)

-
2. What does the poet want us to do for the tiger? (1)

-
3. Find two pairs of rhyming words from the poem? (1)

-
4. Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the verb: (1)

- a. The tiger _____ in the forest. (run / runs)
b. He _____ over the log. (leap / leaps)

5. Write the opposites from the poem: (1)

a. noisily - _____

b. tame - _____

SECTION B – TEXTUAL QUESTIONS

B 1. Choose the correct answer from the following. (5)

(i) What made the parrot different from other pets?

- (a) It could dance
- (b) It could act wisely and think smartly
- (c) It liked to sleep a lot
- (d) It never made any noise

(ii) What did the merchant think had happened to the jungle parrot?

- (a) It had fallen asleep
- (b) It had died
- (c) It had flown away
- (d) It was playing a game

(iii) What feeling does the parrot express before flying away?

- (a) Anger
- (b) Sadness
- (c) Joy and gratitude
- (d) Fear

iv. Answer in complete sentences.

a. How did the merchant treat the parrot?

b. Do you think the merchant truly loved the parrot? Support your answer with 1 reason.

SECTION C – CREATIVE WRITING

C 1. Look at the picture and write five sentences about it. (5)



SECTION D – GRAMMAR

D 1. Fill in the blanks with the correct answer from the box.

(2)

bouquet, army, flight, swarm, herd

1. A _____ of parrots flew over the jungle.
2. The merchant saw a _____ of sheep near the village.
3. A _____ of bees buzzed around the flowers.
4. An _____ of ants carried food to their nest.

D 2. Complete the following using present perfect tense of the verb in the brackets. (2)

1. I _____ my homework. (complete)
2. He _____ all the cookies. (eat)

D 3. Fill in the blanks with suitable phrases given in the box to make a meaningful paragraph. (3)

put on, picked up, take care of, full of, passed by, went away

One evening, as I _____ my grandfather's garden, I noticed that it was _____ colourful flowers. Near the gate, I saw a little bird that had fallen from its nest. I gently _____ the bird and decided to _____ it until it became strong. Before doing so, I _____ my gloves to protect my hands. After a few days of care, the bird recovered and happily _____.

SECTION E – VOCABULARY

E 1. Match the words to their meanings.

(3)

Word	Meaning
(i) Merchant	(a) Soft and easy to chew
(ii) Tender	(b) A person who trades goods
(iii) Distressed	(c) To move smoothly and quietly
(iv) Glide	(d) Deeply upset
(v) Perch	(e) The ledge below a window
(vi) Windowsill	(f) A place where a bird rests

E 2. Complete these story-based sentences.

(2)

- The parrot lived in a cage made of _____.
- "The parrot wanted to _____ in the sky."

SECTION F – SPELLING

F 1. Circle the correct spelling.

(3)

- | | | |
|---------------|-----------|--------------|
| i) distressed | distresed | dissttressed |
| ii) merchant | marchant | merchent |
| iii) sudennly | suddennly | suddenly |

F 2. Write the missing letters.

(2)

- i) ___ s c ___ p ___ ii) b ___ s ___ n ___ s s

SECTION G - HANDWRITING

(3)

We cannot live without water. All the living beings including animals and plants need water to live. Water is a liquid substance. It has no taste, no smell, no colour and shape. Almost three - fourths of our earth is covered with water. We get water from ponds, rivers, seas, springs etc. We also get water from tubewells, wells or taps. Rain is the main source of water. We use water for various purposes. We use water for cooking, drinking, washing and many other purposes.



परमाणु ऊर्जा शिक्षण संस्था
Atomic Energy Education Society
कार्यपत्रक / Worksheet (2026-27)

कक्षा /Class: V विषय /Subject: English माह/ Month: July अंक/Marks: 40

दिया गया पाठ्यक्रम/Portion covered: The Rainbow , The wise parrot(partial)

विद्यार्थी का नाम/Name of the student: _____

अनुक्रमांक /Roll No.____ कक्षा/अनुभाग Class /Sec.:____ दिनांक /Date: _____

Reading (15 marks)

A. Read the passage given below carefully and answer the questions that follow.

Once, there was a boy who became bored when he watched over the village sheep grazing on the hillside. To entertain himself, he sang out, "Wolf! Wolf! The wolf is chasing the sheep!" When the villagers heard the cry, they came running up the hill to drive the wolf away. But, when they arrived, they saw no wolf. The boy was amused when seeing their angry faces. "Don't scream wolf, boy," warned the villagers, "when there is no wolf!" They angrily went back down the hill. Later, the shepherd boy cried out once again, "Wolf! Wolf! The wolf is chasing the sheep!" To his amusement, he looked on as the villagers came running up the hill to scare the wolf away. As they saw there was no wolf, they said strictly, "Save your frightened cry for when there really is a wolf! Don't cry 'wolf' when there is no wolf!" But the boy grinned at their words while they walked grumbling down the hill once more.

Later, the boy saw a real wolf sneaking around his flock. Alarmed, he jumped on his feet and cried out as loud as he could, "Wolf! Wolf!" But the villagers thought he was fooling them again, and so they didn't come to help. At sunset, the villagers went looking for the boy who hadn't returned with their sheep. When they went up the hill, they found him weeping.

"There really was a wolf here! The flock is gone! I cried out, 'Wolf!' but you didn't come," he wailed. An old man went to comfort the boy. As he put his arm around him, he said, "Nobody believes a liar, even when he is telling the truth!"

A1. Find the words from the story which mean the following. 1 x2=2

1. entertained . _____

2. scared _____

A 2. Find the word from the passage which are the opposites of the words given below. 1x2=2

1. smile _____ 2. sunrise _____

A 3 . Answer the following question in complete sentences. -1-

What did the shepherd boy learn from his experience when a wolf came ?

B . Read the poem carefully and answer the questions that follow.

"The Brave Little Turtle"

In a pond so clear and bright,
 A little turtle, full of might,
 With a shell so strong and round,
 He swims with joy, without a sound.
 He sees the fish swim here and there,
 And watches frogs leap in the air.
 Though small he is, he's brave and bold,

Exploring wonders, stories untold.
When danger comes, he hides away,
In his shell, he'll safely stay.
But when it's clear, he pops his head,
And greets the world with joy instead!

B 1. Read the questions and tick the correct answer. (1X2=2)

- 1.What is special about the turtle’s shell?
- (a) It is colourful. (b) It is strong and round.
(c) It can change size. (d) It glows in the dark.
- 2.What does the turtle do when he sees danger?
- (a) Swims away quickly. (b) Hides in his shell.
(c) Calls for help. (d) Jumps out of the water.

B 2. Answer the following question. (1X2=2)

1. How does the turtle feel when swimming in the pond?

2. What does the turtle watch while swimming?

B 3. Write the opposite of: (1X1=1)

- 1.weak _____

C. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow.

The merchant went off on his travels. One day in a forest, he saw a flight of parrots with the same colour as his pet. He walked up to the tree and said, “O beautiful parrots, I have one of your relatives as a pet and I keep it in a cage of gold. It has sent greetings for you all.” As the merchant finished speaking, one parrot dropped like a stone from the tree and fell on the ground The merchant was distressed at this. He hurried away from there. He then told his pet about the message he had conveyed, and, with great sorrow, described how one bird had been so shocked that it fell to the ground. As soon as he finished talking, his own pet parrot fell from the perch to the floor of the cage.

C1. Find the word from the passage which has the same meaning as- 1x2=2

1. A person who buys and sells things. _____
2. Being upset or in great pain _____

C 2 . Find the opposites of the words from the passage. 1x2=2

1. joy _____
2. started _____

C3. Answer the question in complete sentences. -1-

1. What happened to the parrot in the cage when he heard about his relative in the forest?
- _____
- _____

TEXTUAL QUESTIONS (5 MARKS)

D . Answer the questions in complete sentences. 1x3=3

1. What are the boats and ships compared to in the poem ‘The Rainbow’?

2. Where does the rainbow appear?

3. What did the parrot want his master to do when he went away for business ?

E. Complete the following sentences.1x2=2

1. The rainbow is prettier far than _____

2. The rainbow builds a _____

Creative Writing (5 marks)

F. Describe the picture in a paragraph.-5-



Grammar (3 marks)

G. The following words are both nouns and verbs. Create two sentences for each word, once as a noun and then as a verb.1X2=2

1. water -
water (noun)

water (verb)

H. Fill in the blank with the opposite of the underlined word. -1-

1. The baby had a mild fever last evening. But he had _____ cold .

VOCABULARY(5 MARKS)

I . Write rhyming words for the words given below. 1X2=2

1. sky _____

2. bow _____

J. Write the homophone for the word given below. -1-

sail _____

K. Write the antonym of the word given below. -1-

pretty _____

L. The bird longed for the open skies.

The meaning of the word LONGED in the sentence is _____ -1-

SPELLINGS (5 MARKS)

M . The words given below are wrongly spelt. Write the correct spellings. 1x3=3

1. biuld _____

2. ha even _____

3. buisness _____

N. Fill in the blanks with the correct letters to get a meaningful word. (1 X 2=2)

1. r ___ v ___ r

2. w ___ n d ___ w s ___ l l

Handwriting (2 marks)

H. Copy the paragraph neatly.

Max is my best friend and the smartest dog in the whole neighbourhood. He has soft, golden fur and big brown eyes that always look so happy. Every afternoon, we love to run around the backyard and play a fast game of fetch. When he gets tired, he rolls onto his back and begs for belly rubs. Max makes every single day so much fun!
